
THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE EXETER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2nd  2025, AT 7:00 PM 
 

ADMINISTRATION 

 The Exeter Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 
Tuesday, September 2nd 2025, at 7:00 PM in the Township Municipal Building. Present were 
Supervisors Fetch, Pendolphia, Smith and Felker along with  Attorney Molino and Secretary 
Sejas.  

Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Smith to approve the reading of the regular meeting 
minutes. Vote – All yes.  

Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Felker to accept the reading of the Treasurer’s Report with 
all voting in favor.  

  The monthly bills were reviewed by the Supervisors prior to the start of the meeting. 
Motion by Felker, seconded by Pendolphia with all voting in favor to approve and pay the bills. 
Supervisor Smith abstains from voting on Atlas bill due to his employment with the company. 

             UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Remind all Township Resident of the upcoming Hunter Safety Course on Saturday, September 
27th at the Township Building- No Motion. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Motion by Felker, seconded by Pendolphia to adopt Resolution 2025-7 Luzerne County Mitigation 
Plan- Vote All yes. 

Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Smith to approve the hiring of Bernie Vincavage as a part-
time Truck Driver and Helper for the Road Department, with compensation set at $20.00 per hour, 
to be scheduled as needed. Vote all yes. 

REPORTS 

Sgt Lombardo was present from Wyoming Area Regional Police and reported 50 Calls 
for Exeter Township. 

 Harding Fire Company reported 6 calls. 

Mt Zion Fire Company reported 27 calls. 

Mt Zion Ambulance reported 13 calls. 

Zoning/Building and Sewage Report:  Zoning: 2  Building : 1 

 



RESIDENT COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS 

Dan Chuzas- Lockville/Country Road- Resident reported a clogged pipe and requested 
Supervisors address the issue with the Road Department. 

Art Becker- Schooley Road- Reminded Supervisors and Township Residents about The 
Harding Recreation Committee’s Touch-a-Truck event on September 14th. 

With their being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:23pm by Felker, seconded 
by Pendolphia with all voting in favor. 

Respectfully,  

 Secretary Treasurer 

Dalia Sejas 

 

 

 

 

 


